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June 2022 
 
Dear  

 
Royal London One-Day Cup (50-over) 

 

Wednesday 17th August – Glamorgan v Lancashire 
Friday 19th August – Glamorgan v Hampshire 

 
With Glamorgan being the winners of last year’s competition, we are delighted this year to be staging 
two major games of the above competition at Neath CC with Lancashire and Hampshire as visitors. 
Lancashire have never previously played a 50-over Royal London One-Day Cup Game in West Wales. 
As we know Lancashire are an established Division 1 County Championship Club and it is a substantial 
scoop to see this fixture played in West Wales at the Gnoll. The last time Lancashire played at Neath 
and St Helen’s was in 1961 and 1996 respectively. 
 
The Balconiers therefore look forward to welcoming you all to this high-profile Lancashire game at 
Neath and as a committee we also look forward to working with the Neath club in ensuring a successful 
and enjoyable two days cricket. We have been fortunate in that these two fixtures have been scheduled 
for mid-August, which should attract a good crowd. As a result, we would like to invite you to book 
hospitality for tables of 10 in a marquee located on the boundary edge. The hospitality package (£55 
per head for tables of 10) consists of: 
 

 Private viewing facilities 
 VIP match ticket – worth £15 
 2-course carvery lunch 
 Afternoon tea  
 Private cash bar 

 
We would be very grateful for your support in ensuring that professional cricket continues to be played 
in West Wales. The Balconiers have reserved tables of ten for this important game v Lancashire on the 
Wednesday and the Balconiers look forward to welcoming both old and new hospitality clients to the 
West Wales Cricket Festival at Neath Cricket Club. Please find attached a booking form, which needs 
to be returned to me at your earliest convenience in the enclosed addressed envelope. Bookings are 
taken on a first-come, first-served basis. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

      John Williams 

 
John Williams (on behalf of the Balconiers Committee) 

 
 


